October 4,2019,

Hello Happy Valley Parents,

This will be the last paper copy of the Weekly Note Home sent home with the students.

The Weekly Note Home will now be published 3 ways for your reference.

- 1) On the School Website: **HVUSD.net** (Happy Valley Union School District). Go to the Primary tab and select Newsletters from the drop-down box.
- 2) I will be sending an email every Friday to HVP Parents with lots of exciting news. The Weekly Note Home will be attached to the email.
- 3) The Weekly Note Home will be posted on our Facebook account: The account is Happy Valley Union School District. Please join our Facebook page to keep up on all the wonderful things happening within our district.

If you do not have access to any of these resources, I will still have a few paper copies in the office every week. Feel free to come in and pick one up.





# Happy Valley Play Group

For children 0-5 and their parent/caregiver

School Readiness begins at birth. Jumpstart your child's learning!

Come join us one day a week for a morning of fun, friends and school family time! We will spend 1 hour each Wed. hearing a story, singing, doing craft projects, practicing social skills and of course enjoying dramatic free play!

WHAT: Play Group for children 0-5 years old and their Caregiver

WHEN: Every Wed. while school is in session. 8:00-9:00 am.

Class begins Oct. 9th and runs through May.

WHERE: Happy Valley Primary School, Room 9

For more information call Sandi Garcia @ 357-2131

MADE POSSIBLE BY HV SCHOOL DISTRICT, FIRST 5 SHASTA AND THE HV COMMUNITY MEMBERS



#### **Happy Valley Primary**

### Weekly Note Home

Office Hours: 7:00am - 3:30pm School Hours: 8:00am - 2:10pm

Telephone 530-357-2131 ~ Fax: 530-357-2138 ~ Website: hvusd.net



We will use the Remind app to share important information with our families. We will also use it in case of an emergency to inform you of a situation. If you are already signed up for a teacher's class, this group is the whole school version. You will receive different messages from the whole school group. Please, sign up today.





## MINIMUM BAY

Every Monday
Release Time is
1:10 pm. Bus will drop
off 1 hr before regular
time.

10-7 thru 10-11 early release at 1:10pm all week

#### Tutoring Classes Start 10/22

Tuesdays/Wednesdays 2:20-3:20

#### <u>Parents</u>

Please remember to notify the office if your child will not be attending or if there are any changes in the pick-up schedule so we can notify the teachers

#### **Dates to Remember:**

10-7 thru 10-11: Parent/Teacher Conferences Early release @1:10 all week

10-8: Coffee with the Principal 7:30am Room #1

10-8: Board Meeting Happy Valley Primary School, Room 1, 6:00pm

10-9: Harvest Festival Meeting, Elementary School 6:00pm

10-11: Last Cross Country Meet. Grand Oaks @5:30pm

10-22: West Valley Pumpkin Patch Field Trip TK-2nd

10-22/10-23: Tutoring 2:20-3:20pm

10/23: Picture Re-take Day

10-26: Harvest Festival Happy Valley Elementary School. (See flyer on back)

### Note from Mrs. Craig, Principal

This week has been a wonderful week to celebrate fall! It seems that we have an apple theme that has given our students a flavor of harvest and various learning opportunities! I've seen students watch their teachers demonstrate food preparation, math lessons using apples, stories that talk about apples. Our students are always engaged in reading! What I like most is that they love learning to read!

We have had a lot of parents involved in planning for our harvest festival. Thank you to those families who have begun the hard work that will provide such a fabulous event for our whole community!

This Tuesday will be coffee with the principal and I would love to see you there! We will visit about our students success and our school activities and events coming up!





#### To All Parents,

The Happy Valley School District is seeking your assistance with candy donations for the upcoming Harvest Festival on October 26th, from 2 p.m. to 5 p.m.

For every bag of candy your child donates, they will receive a ticket voucher to be redeemed the day of the event at the ticket sales booth.

All donations can be turned in to the student's teacher.

Please have all candy donations turned in no later than Wednesday, October 23<sup>rd</sup>.

Thank you for helping to make this a great event for all to enjoy!



Harvest Festival Committee